Public/Private Partnerships 7-16/13

Present: Richard Sussman (co-chair), Leah Grenier (co-chair), Laura Post, Helene Figueroa, Andy Tennat, Rick Porth, David Nee, Samantha Dynowski for Maggie Adair, Paul Dworkin, Judy Resnick
Staff: Carlota Schechter, Andrea Brinnel 
Guest: Kate Marsland

Richard Sussman called the meeting to order at 9:18 and welcomed the group. The packet of materials and agenda were reviewed and introductions made.

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 153 The video “Brain Hero” from the Harvard Center for the Developing Child was viewed and is available at http://developingchild.harvard.edu/resources/multimedia/ along with many other early childhood resources. 

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 832 Andrea Brinnel reviewed the CT Definition of School Readiness (available at http://www.ctearlychildhood.org/non-cabinet.html)and the Top 10 Myths About Preschool (available at http://www.americanprogress.org/issues/education/report/2013/06/25/67886/the-top-10-myths-about-preschool/)

· as well as the broad definition about the developmental period of early childhood (birth to age 8).  

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 1513 
·  ADDIN AudioMarker 942 Carlota Schechter continued the overview and provided specific research to support the importance of, and the high return value of early childhood investments. She reviewed how the newly designated Office for Early Childhood (OEC) came to fruition as of July 1, as well as the guiding values and principles that were the backdrop for the creation of the OEC. 

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 2075 The group discussed the intricacies of the landscape of early childhood programming in CT, including School Readiness, Head Start, Early Head Start, Child Day Care, etc.  Through the creation of the OEC CT is working toward creating a high-functioning early childhood system out of what has historically been a non-system.

· Carlota’s Power Point will be posted on the Early Childhood Cabinet’s website.

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 2816 Rick Porth gave a brief overview of 211 Child Care Info line (CT’s resource and referral system).  2-1-1 Child Care is a confidential and free child care referral telephone service in Connecticut. Child care referral specialists are available to assist parents and child care providers in locating appropriate resources and referrals.  A copy of the CT Childcare and Availability Report will be emailed to the committee members.

· Laura Post asked what percentage of children is not being served in CT.  Carlota explained that we have difficulties obtaining the exact answer as a result of difficulties obtaining an unduplicated count of students, and also the existence other placements such as family, friends and neighbors and unlicensed child care.  
· It was noted that CT has a very high percentage of children that are served in unregulated child care settings.  Also, noted was that CT does not yet have a Quality Rating and Information System (QRIS), but does have Head Start Approval and National Association for the Education of Young Children (NAEYC) as proxies for quality in state funded child care programs. CT also recently instituted an early childhood teacher credential system (ECTC) as well as teacher certification issued through the State Department of Education.  It was highlighted that CT is in the process of creating a compilation Core Knowledge and Competencies (CKC’s) to clearly delineate what teaching competencies are needed in the field of early childhood education.  Also discussed was that while CT has historically done a good job providing high quality preschool programing for 3 and 4 year olds (state funded preK- School Readiness), there is however a lack of infant and toddler care in the state. 
· Kate Marsland asked about the status of an ECE data system in CT.  Carlota updated the group that there are bonding dollars available and the OEC has made the development of data systems a priority.

· Laura asked about what will not be a part of the OEC.  Although some functions, such a health and TANF, etc. will not be in the OEC, the OEC will work with them on pertinent issues and initiatives related to early childhood.

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 3384 Carlota reviewed the executive order creating the OEC.  Governor Malloy has named Dr. Myra Jones Taylor as the executive director of the OEC.  Currently staff from the State Department of Education and the Board of Regents (CT-Charts-a-Course) has moved to the OEC with others to come next year.  It was noted that although not all staff are moving to the OEC in year 1, they are included on the leadership team and in OEC activities.  A Director of Communications is slated to be hired in the near future and will be working with the PPP group.  Additionally, a legislative liaison will be hired to support the work of the OEC.  CT is poised to have the most comprehensive OEC in the country.  The mantra of the new office is “It’s all about children and families.”   ADDIN AudioMarker 3818 
·  ADDIN AudioMarker 3819 The Public Private Partnership (PPP) workgroup is coming on board during the inception of the OEC.  As we already have “the choir” engaged in this work (early childhood practitioners and advocates), it is hoped that this group will be ambassadors to “unlikely suspects” regarding the efficacy and importance of early childhood efforts and initiatives in CT.

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 3948 
·  ADDIN AudioMarker 3949 Leah Grenier requested that the PPP members consider the composition of the group---who should be added?  She reviewed the mission of the PPP workgroup.   ADDIN AudioMarker 4079 David Nee suggested that the CT Council on Ed Reform be represented on this group and as well the CT Association of Public School Superintendents (Joe Cirasuolo).  Clergy and the Interfaith Coalition were also suggested.  Andrea requested that recommendations and contact information for possible members be sent to her.  She will collate the information and send it out to the group for comment.

 ADDIN AudioMarker 4340 Helene Figueroa suggested that "promoting greater investment" be added to the mission---not just dollars, human capital, etc.  She recommended that “or investments” be added after “public private partnerships” in the mission statement.   Richard asked that the group to think about what other resources or skills can be included as a type of “investment,” such as advocacy. 

·  ADDIN AudioMarker 4706 Laura suggested that there is a need for a clearer call to action.  It was clarified that part of the call to action is to develop awareness and the political will to sustain the efforts of the OEC going forward.  Also, to consider and propose resources that will assist with collaborative efforts between the sectors.  David asked the group to consider how public/private partnerships can support the Governor and the Legislature with future early childhood efforts.  Richard suggested that this group could also be used to promote data and information sharing.  Paul Dworkin suggested that the group help shape the message around “scoreable” savings, that is, documenting how reducing the amount of money spent on the most costly services and programs, through for example greater parental education, early identification and detection, or by reducing redundancy in the system, can lead to overall public savings ADDIN AudioMarker 3287  and potentially re-investment in new or expanded services.
Andrea informed the group of a summer social event for families about early learning standards is to take place in Bushnell Park on Saturday morning, August 24.  This “Block Party” will bring together an array of service providers who work with young children and their families to demonstrate how parents can make early learning standards come alive through specific activities with their children.  Anyone interested in financially sponsoring or participating in the event should contact Andrea.

Richard Sussman adjourned the meeting at 11:05.

